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Atlantic Centre at audience in Brazil  

The new coordinator of the Atlantic Centre (AC), Rear-Admiral Nuno de Noronha 

Bragança, visited Brazil, between 11 and 13 April, in the context of the visit of 

the Minister of National Defence, Helena Carreiras, to LAAD Defence & Security 

2023 - International Defence and Security Exhibition, in Rio de Janeiro. 

During the visit, the AC coordinator was present at the presentation "Portugal 

and Brazil in a changing international order: challenges and opportunities", held 

by the Minister of National Defence, which took place at the War College of 

that city. 

The visit also included an audience with the Brazilian Navy, in the person of 

Admiral Wladmilson Borges de Aguiar, with the purpose of discussing the 

country's participation, namely the Navy, in future activities of the Centre. 


